STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

1250 W Alder St » Union Gap, WA 98203-0009 « (509} 575-2430
January 3,2018

Bill Monson

Monson Bulk Crush
63615 East Jacobs Rd
Benton City, WA 99320

RE: Notice of Administrative Extension for State Waste Discharge Permit No. ST0009266
for Monson Bulk Crush Facility, Effective February 1,2018

Dear Mr. Monson:

Thank you for your application for renewal of State Waste Discharge Permit No. ST0009266 on May
2, 2013 and December 12, 2013. It was reviewed and accepted as complete on June 5, 2014,
Because of workload and staffing issues, the Department of Ecology (Ecology) is unable to reissue
your permit prior to expiration. When the permit writer assigned to write your permit begins
developing a draft permit, you may be asked to provide additional or updated information.

Your administratively extended permit becomes effective February 1, 2018, the day following
expiration of your existing permit. It will remain in force for up to five years or until further notice
by the Department, whichever occurs first. That means your facility must continue to comply
with the terms and conditions of the previous permit, issued on December 28, 2012.

Your permit fee is subject to the same fee schedule as before. Permit fee billing will be in a separate
mailing from the Ecology Fee Unit.

If you have any questions or need assistance, please feel free to contact Cynthia Huwe, Permit
Coordinator at 509/457-7105 or ¢ynthia.huwe(@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

(OB B

David B. Bowen
Section Manager
Water Quality Program

By Certified Mail 91 7199 9991 7037 0226 2362
c: Glen Ward, Gooseridge Winery via email; glenw(@gooseridge.com

Mike Wlodarczyk, Gooseridge Winery via email: mikew(@gooseridge.com
Charles Gilman, Ecology-Olympia §§




